BOARD OF MUNICIPAL AND

CITY OF BALTIMORE ZONING APPEALS

STEPHANIE RAWLINGS-BLAKE, Mayor DAVID C. TANNER, Executive Director
417 E. Fayette Street, Room 1432

Baltimore, Maryland 21202

October 21, 2011

The Honorable President and
Members of the City Council
City Hall

Re: City Council Bill # 11-0761 Planned Unit Development — Designation -
BCP

Ladies and Gentlemen:

City Council Bill #11-0761 has been referred by your Honorable Body to the
Board of Municipal and Zoning Appeals for study and report.

The purpose of this legislation is to approve the application of BCP Investors,
LLC and Exxon Mobile Corporation, which are the owner and ground lessee of Block
0505, Lots 1/9, 9A, and 10 (collectively the Property ) to have the Property designated a

Business Planned Unit Development; and approving the Development Plan submitted by
the applicant.

environmental conditions, the developers are unable to construct foundations/footings
more than 20 feet below grade. This has limited multi-story development. BCP
Investors are proposing a single-story multi-tenant retail shopping center,

The Board of Municipal and Zoning Appeals has reviewed this legislation and has L ! A
no objection to the amendment and passage of City Council Bill #11-0761. k L
ANA
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Sincerely,
OA
David C. Tanner
Executive Director
DCT/lag

C.c. Mayors Office of Council Relations
Legislative Reference



